ATOKA CEMETERY ASSOCIATION MEETING

May 20, 1995

Friends***********

I do mean friends, because you see, I really experienced what real friends mean this past year. We lost a dedicated supporter for the Atoka Cemetery Association in the passing of Jack Shields. He loved these meetings and looked forward to seeing all of you at the meetings. Keep supporting this work. I am happy to report the historical marker for the cemetery you voted for, is in the process of being approved by the State of Texas. Jack got too sick before he could accomplish this project, but I have continued to complete it. By the meeting in 1996, we hope to have a dedication program and the marker erected. It takes 6 to 10 months to get all the paper work involved approved.

The meeting this year is 10:00 AM, May 20, 1995 at the Atoka Cemetery. A short business meeting begins at 11:00 A.M., followed by a very nice special program. After the program a covered dish dinner will be enjoyed by all; just bring a dish of food. Utensils, drinks, and bread will be furnished.

If you have a folding chair and a card table, you can bring it and that would be appreciated. A tent will be erected by Walker Funeral Home of Coleman, and with it and the arbor, there will be lots of shade for everyone.

If you cannot come for the meeting and wish to help in the upkeep of the cemetery work, send your donation to the secretary, Juanita Shields, Rt. 1, Box 6B, Novice, Texas 79538.

Also, we would like to have your comments, complaints, and suggestions, so send them along to the Secretary.

Please make a double effort to come and bring a friend or relative with you to enjoy our fellowship. May I suggest if you know of any relative or friends whom we should be sending notices, please send the name and address along to the Secretary. I think if people find out what a good meeting this is they will want to come and be a part of it.

Please come May 20, 1995. We all need you, but I especially need your support this year.

Juanita Skiells

uanita Shields

Secretary

FINANCIAL STATEMENT FOR ATOKA CEMETERY ASSOCIATION April 1, 1994 to April 1, 1995

Money Market AccountBal. April 1, 19955,506.60 (We try to keep this account for future emergencies or big projects)
Donations Received from 4/1/94 to 4/1/95
Expenses Paid Out 986.54 Mowing & filling sunken graves950.00
Stamps - Mailing of letters this yr. 36.54
Last year BalanceApril 1, 1994
Balance of Checking Account April 1, 1995 2,025.31

Please make an effort and plan to come for the meeting on May 20, 1995. If you cannot come and wish to make a donation for the cemetery upkeep, send your donation to the secretary, Juanita Shields, Rt. 1, Box 6B, Novice, Texas 79538. It is through your generous donations that we are able to keep the cemetery looking good and we know that is what you would like to see continued to be done. Thank you for your support in the past and in the future.

Sincerely,

James Richards, President
Quanita Skields

Juanita Shields, Secretary